
 

 

November 3, 2014 
 
 

G. Paul Bollwerk, III, Chair    Dr. Anthony J. Baratta 
Administrative Judge     Administrative Judge 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board   Atomic Safety and Licensing Board 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission  U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001   Washington, D.C. 20555-0001 
 
Dr. William W. Sager      
Administrative Judge      
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board    
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission   
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001    
 

In the Matter of 
Tennessee Valley Authority 

(Bellefonte Nuclear Station, Units 3 and 4) 
Docket Nos. 52-014 and 52-015 

 
 
Dear Administrative Judges: 
 
Pursuant to the Licensing Board's Memorandum and Order dated October 14, 2008, as 
amended by the Memorandum and Order dated April 20, 2012, the NRC Staff’s quarterly 
hearing file update was due on October 1, 2014.  However, this deadline was inadvertently 
missed due to attorney reassignments within the Office of the General Counsel.  Therefore, 
NRC Staff is filing this hearing file update today in place of the update due on October 1, 2014.  
The NRC Staff apologizes for the delay. 
 
The NRC Staff is notifying the Licensing Board and the parties that it has no documents to add 
to the hearing file or mandatory disclosures for this month.  Attached as Attachment 1, as 
required by 10 C.F.R. § 2.336(c), is the Affidavit of Manny Comar. 
 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
       /signed (electronically) by/ 
       Anthony Wilson 
       Counsel for the NRC Staff 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Mail Stop O-15 D21 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
(301) 415-3699 
Anthony.Wilson@nrc.gov 
  

Enclosure: Attachment 1: Affidavit of Manny Comar 
  



 

 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 
 BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD 
 
In the Matter of ) 
 ) 
TENNESSEE VALLEY AUTHORITY ) Docket Nos. 52-014 and 52-015  
 ) 
Bellefonte Nuclear Power Plant ) 
(Units 3 and 4) ) 
 
 

    CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE  
 
I hereby certify that the NRC Staff letter dated November 3, 2014 providing notice of the 
availability of the fifty-second update to the hearing file and mandatory disclosures made 
pursuant to 10 C.F.R. § 2.336(d), with the affidavit of Manny Comar, have been served.  
 
 

/Signed (electronically) by/  
Anthony Wilson  
Counsel for the NRC Staff  
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission  
Mail Stop O-15 D21  
Washington, DC 20555-0001  
(301) 415-3699  
Anthony.Wilson@nrc.gov  

 
Executed in Rockville, MD  
this 3rd day of November, 2014 
 
 


